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Re: FOIA/PA #22-109

 

Dear Mr. Rubinstein:

 

              This is to acknowledge your email dated January 19, 2022 for information pertaining to A. Records of all email
correspondence, text messages, or briefing materials

exchanged between Olsen and the Congress, FBI, OAG, ODAG, OLA, OPA, and the

White House, regarding or concerning the January 11, 2022, testimony. The time

frame for this request is December 13, 2021, to January 14, 2022.

B. For NSD, all calendar entries regarding (a) the January 11, 2022, testimony,

and (b) the Domestic Terrorism Unit.

C. For NSD, all records containing the term “Domestic Terrorism Unit.”

The time frame for this request is November 1, 2021, to the date this request is processed.

D. For NSD, all records, including briefing materials, budget requests,

communications, emails, and/or text messages to or from the OAG or JMD containing

the terms “Domestic Terrorism Unit” and/or “DTU”.

E. For Olsen, all records of communications with the Congress, FBI, OAG,

ODAG, JMD, and/or the White House containing the term “Domestic Terrorism

Unit”. The time frame for this request is November 1, 2021, to the date this request

is processed.

F. All records concerning or relating to the processing of this request.  Our FOIA office received your Freedom of
Information Act request on January 19, 2022.
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In response to the COVID-19 public health emergency, the NSD FOIA staff is teleworking full time.  Our FOIA operations
have been diminished while we are teleworking and our FOIA intake and FOIA processing will be slower than normal. 

 

Our policy is to process FOIA requests on a first-in, first-out basis.  Consistent with this policy, every effort will be made to
respond to your request as quickly as possible.  The actual processing time will depend upon the complexity of the
request, whether it involves sensitive or voluminous records, and whether consultations with other agencies or agency
components are appropriate.

 

You may contact our Government Information Specialist, Arnetta Mallory, for any further assistance and to discuss any
aspect of your request at:

 

              U.S. Department of Justice

              Records and FOIA Unit

              3 Constitution Square

              175 N Street N.E. 12th Floor

              Washington, DC  20530

              (202) 233-2639

                            

Sincerely,          

 

 

Arnetta Mallory

Government Information Specialist        
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